
 

 

November  2023  

T h e  C h i m e s  
C e n t e n a r y  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  

Pastor’s Message 2 

Pastoral Visitation 2 

All Saints Sunday 3 

Hazel Green Meals To-Go 3 

Community Worship Schedule 3 

Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner 4 

Bingo @ Lafayette Manor 4 

December ALB mtg. 4 

Harmony Choir 4 

Children’s Sunday Class 5 

Wednesday Fun Night 5 

Update Your Contact Information 5 

Bible Study w/Pastor Maria 6 

Adult Book Study w/Art 6 

Youth Representatives for ALB 6 

Confirmation Class Schedule 7 

Trustees News 7 

Retired & Re-Fired Group 8 

Sewing Machines Wanted 8 

Fellowship Group News 9 

Infant Baptism 10 

Worship Recording 10 

50 Attendance Challenge Team  11 

ALB Highlights 12 

Parish Ministry 12 

Advent by Candlelight Planning 13 

Advent Readers Needed 13 

Christmas Blessings Families 
Needed 

13 

Conference News 14 

Intercessory Prayer Group  14 

November Food Pantry Item 15 

November Missional Giving 15 

Coffee Fellowship 15 

Fill the Sills 15 

Parish Nurse News 16-17 

Ways to Give 17 

November Birthdays & 
Anniversaries 

18 

November Lectionary 18 

November Calendar 19 

Thanksgiving Potluck/Pie Sale Back 

Inside this issue... 

see page 6 

see page 2 

see pages 5 & 7 

see page 4 & 9 
see page 3 

see page 13 



 

 

N o v e m b e r  2 0 2 3  P a g e  2  

Greetings in the name of Christ! 

As November approaches, we find ourselves on the brink of the 

Thanksgiving season, a time of gratitude, unity and reflection. It 

is with warmth in my heart that I greet each and every one of 

you during this special time of the year.  

Thanksgiving is a time when we come together with our loved ones to appreciate the 

blessings in our lives, both big and small. It’s season that reminds us of the importance of 

family, friends, and the bonds we share as a church community.   

A short while back, during one of our Sunday sermons, I introduced you to a significant 

concept known as ‘Normativity.’ We tend to think or just assume everyone sees things 

the same way, benefits in the same way, thinks the same way, should act the same way, 

shares the same values, and should receive the same treatment. When we see people 

and the world through the lens of ‘my Normativity,’ we are likely to judge difference as an 

aberration, and often difference is viewed as inferior, defective, or threatening. This con-

flict of normativity happens at every corner of our lives, when it takes place in a family 

setting, it is a family feud, in a married life setting, it produces a relationship crisis among 

couples, and when it happens in a racial relationship setting, it is bound to be a racist is-

sue.  

Therefore, we are to turn to the Holy Spirit, one common denominator among all the peo-

ple of diverse backgrounds. Ephesians 4: 3-4 says…make every effort to maintain the 

unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace. There is one body and one Spirit, just as 

you were called to the one hope of your calling,  

As we gather with our families and friends, let us embrace one another with open hearts, 

understanding, and compassion, recognizing that our differences are what make our rela-

tionships richer and more meaningful. May your Thanksgiving be a time of warmth, unity 

and the purest expressions of God’s love. I am truly thankful for each one of you and the 

faith that binds us together.  

In Christ’s love, 

Pastor Maria 

It is the job of the pastor, leaders, and whole 
congregation to care for the body of the 
church.  We are called to love as Jesus loved.  

The church doesn’t always know when you are hurt, having surgery, going 
through a tough time, or in the hospital.  If you would like Pastor Maria to 
visit you or a family member, please call the church office or her cell 
directly at (253) 886-6015 to set up a time! 

TO LOVE YOU MORE... 
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Upcoming Events 

All Saints’ Sunday 
 

On Sunday, November 5 during our worship, we will light a candle and read the 
names of our loved ones who have passed into eternal life in the past year.  
 

WE NEED THE NAMES OF YOUR LOVED ONES. 
 

If you have lost someone in the last year and would like their name shared during wor-
ship, please get the name to the office by phone, email or stopping in by November 1.  
 

We will remember with you all of the saints that have gone 
before us into eternal life.  
 

We will lift up the names of those whose lives and 
deaths you want to commemorate. 

Pastor Maria leads worship for community residents.  You are welcome 
to join and spend time sharing God’s love.  November’s dates are be-
low. 

November 7 - Lafayette Manor - 10:00 a.m. 
November 21 - Shullsburg Home - 10:00 a.m. 

 

PASTY or CREAM CHICKEN OVER BISCUITS  

 TO-GO MEALS 

Tuesday, November 7    4:00 p.m.—until gone 

@ Hazel Green UMC 

First come, first served.  Come early as we sell out quickly. 

$14/meal 
 

(Pasty slice or Cream Chicken, baked beans, coleslaw, & cake) 



 

 

Thursday, November 16 

6:00 p.m. Potluck     
This year’s Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner will be Thursday, November 16 at 6:00.  The 
Fellowship Group will be serving the traditional turkey and fixings; please bring a side 
dish or dessert if you are able, and come share in a wonderful meal.  (There will be a 
sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary for items needed for the dinner.  If you are 
able to purchase something, please put your name on the sheet.) 

The dinner is open to the public, so tell your friends and neighbors to come and enjoy 
a time of food, fun and friends.  Come celebrate with us being back in the Fellowship 
Hall for Thanksgiving dinner. 
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Bingo at the Manor 
If you like to play Bingo, then come to the Lafayette Manor in 
Darlington on Wednesday, November 29 and join Art & Lois Fin-
nigan and play Bingo with the residents from 1:45 - 2:45 p.m.  

 

Monthly Accountable  
Leadership Board Meeting 

 

Tuesday, December  19 
@ 6:00 p.m.  

 

(There will be no November meeting) 



 

 

We have been working hard on updating our mailing lists, 
birthdays, anniversaries, phone numbers and email ad-
dresses.  Please call, e-mail, or stop in to let us know you 
information. We want to make sure we have everything 
correct and up-to-date. 
                                                  Thank you!! 
 

965-3455 or centenaryumcoffice@yahoo.com 
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Every Sunday Morning 
from 10:30 a.m. - End of Service  

Class will be open every Sunday from 10:30 a.m. until end of service. 

All children (toddler – 5th grade) are welcome!  We will be working on 
the curriculum from Celebrate Wonders.  

We are looking for anyone who would like to help teach or be a helper. 
If you are interested, please contact the teacher Pam Harker.  

These take place every Wednesday and include programs for Sunday School kids, 
the youth group, and an adult book study.  One of the great things about it is we 
begin with a shared meal time.  People of all ages, from children to seniors, are 
welcome to participate and grow in faith and love.  Any questions or volunteering, 
please contact program director Danica Diedrich. 

Every Wednesday night 
from 6:00 - 7:00 p.m.  



 

 

N o v e m b e r  2 0 2 3  P a g e  6  

Wednesday Morning  

Bible Study with Pastor Maria 
 

(Gospel of Luke) supplementary material: Luke 
to the Lovers of God (by Brian Simmons)  

         

9:30 a.m.  @ Second Chance Coffee Shop 

 This will guide you through Luke in a way that will help you discover, explore,  
experience, and share the heart of God more deeply.  

Wednesday Evening  

Adult Book Study              
6:00 - 7:00 p.m. 

In the Serenity Room 

You never know who you might meet 
in your everyday life. 

Youth Representatives of ALB 
Allie Walker (11th grade) & Liam McGovern (10th grade) will serve as the Youth 
Representatives of Centenary UMC (their term is for two years) on the ALB.  As Unit-
ed Methodists, we believe that the youth are an essential part of the congregation and 
the future leaders of the church.  CUMC is committed to empowering young people as 
world-changing disciples of Jesus Christ, nurturing their faith development, and equip-
ping young leaders.  
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Confirmation Class Schedule  
for 2023-2024 

 

November 8 & November 19  
December 10 & December 20  

January 10  & January 21  
February 11 & February 21  

March 27 & March 31– Confirmation Sunday 
 

*On Sundays, our class will consist of worship in the first half, followed by a 
session with Pastor Maria in the second half.  On Wednesdays, our class will 
begin with the Wednesday Fun Night program in the first half, followed by a 

session with Pastor Maria in the second half.  

Trustees News 
The Parsonage deck is being worked on and hopefully be done in 
a day or two. They will be starting to work on some maintenance 
and updates around the church now that all the big projects are 
done.  

Thank you to the Trustees and volunteers for the Parsonage deck renovation: Art & 
Lois Finnigan, Jeremiah Diedrich, Tom Teutschmann, Chris Teutschmann, and Jamie 
Roberts.    

In order to do all of these latest projects, we have had to take money from our invest-
ments.  We are looking for contributions to help grow our accounts back up.  If you 
feel called to contribute directly to these projects so we don’t have to pull from the in-
vestments, we would greatly appreciate it.  We’d like to make the church as accessi-
ble as possible without depleting all of our investment funds.  
 

Jamie Roberts, Trustees Co-Chair 



 

 

Meetings and News 

Retired & Re-Fired Small Group  
Happy November to you all!   
 

Time to get out the warm clothes!  Our next meeting will be on Mon-
day, November 13 at noon upstairs in the Serenity Room.  We will 
be watching the next episode of The Chosen.  Please bring your own 
lunch.  Coffee, tea and dessert will be provided.  Thank you to everyone 
that brought food to our potluck meeting in October — it was delicious! 
 

After our video we'll discuss making Christmas cards and gift bags in December.  We 
are still looking for donations of unused, working sewing machines so ask your 
friends and family if they have any.  They can be brought to church, or we can ar-
range to pick them up locally.  If you have any questions, please call me at 608-482-
2753. 
 

May God bless you and guide you until we meet again! 
 

Mary Gensler, Retired & Re-Fired Small Group Leader 
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Sewing Machines Wanted 

Do you have a functioning electric or treadle sewing machine that you don’t use and 
don’t want anymore?  Would you like to empower men and/or women to be able to 
make a living for themselves?  Midwest Mission has a place for it. 
 

The Retired and Re-Fired Group is collecting usable electric and trea-
dle sewing machines to be donated to Midwest Mission, who will dis-
tribute the machines to nonprofits in developing countries or in the 
United States, teaching men and women how to sew so it can be a 
means for making a living.  Midwest Mission works with UMCOR (United Methodist 
Committee on Relief) as a relief supply network.   

 

If you have a sewing machine that you would like to donate, or if you 
have questions, please call the church office (965-3455) or Lois Finni-
gan (965-3036). 

If you would like more information about Midwest Mission, visit  
midwestmission.org.   
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Fellowship Group News 
Happy November!  We had another wonderful pasty 
bake on October 14 and sold 125 pasties!  Thank you 
to everyone who came and prepped on Friday, all who 
helped make the pasties on Saturday, and everyone 
who purchased a pasty.  We had a lot of fun and the 
church smelled wonderful!  Thanks, everyone! 

Our church charge conference is being held on Sun-
day, October 29, and we will be having a potluck right after church.  We will be 
providing shredded pork sandwiches, coffee, lemonade, and milk.  Bring a dish to 
pass, and make sure to come to our important charge conference meeting to follow 
the potluck. 

We also will be hosting our annual Thanksgiving meal on 
Thursday, November 16 at 6:00 pm.  Turkey, dressing, po-
tatoes, and rolls will be provided.  Bring a dish to pass 
(sign- up sheet in church sanctuary) and have Thanksgiv-
ing with your church family!  Hope to see you there!  

And don't forget our Thanksgiving Pie Sale is coming up!  We 
are making Apple, Pumpkin, and Pecan pies from scratch. You 
can order using an order form at church, messaging on Face-
book, e-mailing centenaryumcoffice@yahoo.com, or calling 965-
3455.  Apple and Pumpkin pies are $15 each; Pecan pies are 
$20 each.  Let us help you with your holiday cooking!  Orders 
are due by November 12 with pickup on November 21. 

Be thankful for all God has blessed us with.  Prayers for a Happy Thanksgiving to you 
and your families! 

Pam Harker, Fellowship Chair 

Pasty Bake Fun!!!! 
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Infant Baptism 
Adult baptisms are typically part of becoming a member of the church.  At Centenary 
UMC, we also celebrate the Sacrament of Baptism for infants and children.  When an 

infant or child is baptized, the congregation commits itself to nurturing the child in faith.  
In turn the parents or guardians of the child declare their promise to be an active part 

of the church community. 

A baptism application must be submitted five to six weeks prior 

to the Sunday your child will be baptized, and the parent(s) 
must attend a Baptism Commitment Class (one time).  An ap-

plication is available at the church office.  For more details or 

questions, please, contact Pastor Maria.  

“Sharing God’s love to change the world by making disciples of Jesus” 
 

2023 Vision of CUMC: “Be a welcoming community for all, worshipping 
together at God’s house” 

(To have more than 50 at each service) 

Worship service is recorded every Sunday and posted on 
the church Facebook page.   The Tech Team is in charge 
of recording & posting, if you would like to be part of the 
team, please let Team Leader Jeremiah Diedrich know.  In 
addition to posting on Facebook we will now be posting the 
weekly worship on our Website as well. It will be posted by 
Monday afternoon.  
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50 Attendance Challenge Team Ministry 
In the first half of 2023, our church leadership (Accountable Lead-
ership Board) worked hard carrying out various missions and min-
istries under the 2023 vision statement of CUMC, “Be a welcom-
ing community for all, worshipping together at God’s house.”  In 
line with this vision, the 50 Attendance Challenge Team was orga-
nized to work toward the strategic goal of “to have more than 50 at 
each service.”  

We have had five successful Challenge Sundays.  Our first 50 Attendance Challenge 
Sunday was Easter Sunday, then after an energetic VBS week we had our second 
successful Sunday.  Our third 50 Attendance Challenge Sunday was held on August 
27 with the Re-Awaken CUMC Band playing / leading praise time; we also handed out 
backpack blessings to children returning to school.  The fourth 50 Attendance Chal-
lenge Sunday was “Cinnamon Roll Sunday” held on September 24 with the Re-waken 
band playing/ leading praise time.  We had the honor of Dan Dillon preaching about 
“An Inconvenient Truth.”  Therese Gratz started the day off with her yummy cinnamon 
rolls for Coffee Fellowship time.  Thank you to all who made this day a success.  

Our fifth challenge day was held on Sunday, October 22, when we gathered to cele-
brate Laity Sunday.  We are so glad we have a very supportive church and communi-
ty.  Special thanks to those in our congregation who made this worship possible.  
Thanks to praise time being led by the talented Re-Awaken Band, our wonderful mes-
sage shared by Danica Diedrich, our terrific Youth from Confirmation Class helping 
read announcements, greet our fellow congregants, and light the candles.  We also 
got to have a special event at the service:  Art Finnigan, our ALB Chair, presented Bi-
bles to all of the 2023-2024 Confirmation Class.  It truly was a wonderful service.  

Watch the upcoming newsletters to learn our next 50 Attendance Challenge 
date! 

Mary Gensler, Team Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                   Confirmation Class Bible Presentation 
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October 17 meeting: 

Business/Ministry Reports  
• Update on how we are doing Financially- Review and discuss Financial Reports 
• Apportionments: 15% tithe to apportionments for Conference, plus designated ap-

portionment giving. 
 Motion made by Pam Harker seconded by Lois Finnigan to approve sending $805 

for September. All in favor. Motion approved. 
• Meeting Minutes- Review and Approve- 
  Motion made by Pam Harker seconded by Mary Gensler to approve the minutes 

as presented. All in favor. Minutes approved.  
• Food Pantry 
  It was discussed that we need to have better advertising at church for the place    

   to take you food pantry items. Also, Tina is looking for an Assistant.  
• Fellowship Group 
 Pasty Bake went very well. They are getting ready for the Thanksgiving potluck and 

the Pie Sale.  
• Confirmation Class- 
 They are in need of Confirmation Faith Witness’s. 
• Discussed Thanksgiving Sunday, All Saints Sunday and Advent.  
• Went over Charge Conference Paperwork. All were approved.  
• The Finance team will be meeting to discuss a Giving Pledge Campaign.  
• Discussed skipping November meeting. We will meet again on December 19. 

Accountable Leadership Board Meeting 

Parish Ministry  
Pastor Maria’s regular office hours during the weekdays are from Tuesday to 
Thursday.  We kindly request your attention to the fact that Hazel Green UMC is also 
an integral part of her ministry, and she always sets aside a certain amount of her time 
to engage with Hazel Green congregation for visitation, small group gatherings, Bible 
study, and more.  Please feel free to inform her of your visit to coordinate a suitable 
time.  While Tuesday mornings or Thursday afternoons would be the most convenient 
for her, given her commute (schedule & route), she is open to any time that suits your 
needs.  



 

 

N o v e m b e r  2 0 2 3  P a g e  1 3  

Advent Readers Needed 
 

You and/or your family can be Advent readers 
this year during Advent or at Christmas Eve. 

 

If you are interested, please contact : 
Sharon Teutschmann at 608-732-7232 or  

Julie Gill at 482-0494 
 Your help is appreciated.  

Advent by Candlelight Planning Started 
It's hard to believe it, but it is that time again already.....time to start planning for the 8th 
annual Advent by Candlelight.  At this time we are working on the details and are hoping 

to have enough hostesses to make the event this year 
happen.  Be sure to watch your e-mail, Facebook, web-
site, and December’s newsletter for more information and 
if we are able to have this the date.  

If you are interested in serving as a coordinator or helper 
or hosting a table this year, please contact Becky Up-

mann at the church office at 965-3455, at her cell 482-3920, or e-mail the church office 
centenaryumcoffice@yahoo.com. 

Becky Upmann, Team Leader 

Families Needed 

Centenary will once again be sponsoring some families who 
could use a little extra help this Christmas.  If you know of a 
family who would be a good candidate for sponsorship (some 
guidelines do apply), contact the church office, then the team 
will reach out to those families.  

We like to have the tree and ornaments up by the weekend  

BEFORE Thanksgiving for any of you who shop on Black Fri-
day, so to give us enough time, we will need to have family 
names by early November.  We are giving plenty of advance notice in order to reduce 
the number of last-minute requests. 
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I started preaching when I was just 18 years old.  I was invited by my home pastor to 
preach, despite my age, because he knew I had a call to the ordained ministry.  By the 
time I was 20, I had preached a whopping three sermons.  With my call and this vast 
amount of experience behind me, I was invited to serve a small, rural congregation in 
Southeastern Wisconsin as their supply pastor — which basically meant I would visit 
the members in their homes and preach every Sunday.  And so, in November of my 
junior year of college, I began to preach every Sunday for a congregation of 52 peo-
ple.  As I remember my first year there, I have fond memories of a group of faithful 
people who had to listen to, probably the worst sermons ever given.   

Despite my inexperience, the congregation was very supportive — often offering a tip 
or an encouraging word.  Particularly, I remember one gentleman who came up to me 
to give me a pat on the back one Sunday morning.  After a particularly difficult sermon 
he said that he truly enjoyed my messages.  A little surprised, I responded by simply 
saying, “Really?”  He continued by saying, “Oh yes.  You know, you stand up every 
Sunday and try to tell us about God’s love and grace.  But what I really like is the fact 
that, in the whole year you’ve been preaching, you’ve never mentioned money once.” 

Considering that comment, I suppose it could be seen as a bit ironic that my ministry 
as a part of the Foundation is helping congregations and pastors learn how to comfort-
ably talk about money in relation to our faith (maybe even excitedly).  What I’ve dis-
covered, however, is that talking about stewardship is about focusing love and grace.  
It is about helping people realize all the ways we are blessed by God, that God has 
given to us abundantly.  God has given us so much, in fact, that we have enough to 
give generously in love for others.    

I encourage you to speak about stewardship boldly.  Talk about how you have experi-
enced God’s love, grace, and abundance.  Share how generosity has transformed 
your life.  Talk about the blessings others have experienced in your church that are 
made possible by your community’s generosity.   

Rev. Jason Mahnke, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  

God’s Abundance 

Our intercessory prayer group is going well!  Intercessory prayer is powerful!!!  It's 
simple to join, just send your email address to Pam Teasdale at 
pamteas@yousq.net! 

When we pray, God listens and works for us!  The Lord is near to all who call on him, 
to all who call on him in truth (Psalms 145:18).  
As children of God, we are connected through our prayers for each other in Christ.  
Feel free to submit as many prayer requests as you like!  
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Going Above and Beyond as Stewards of CUMC 

Join us on Sunday mornings before Worship for Coffee and 
Fellowship.  Coffee, tea, and milk along with a light snack will 
be served from 10:00-10:30 a.m. every Sunday. 
 

If you feel called to sign up for a Sunday, please see the sign
-up sheet on the back table or contact the team leader Mary 
Gensler.   

Food Pantry Giving 
We collected 4 items for our October collection.  We are 
looking for ways to advertise so more people know where 
to locate the donation boxes. Food is in high demand so 
any donation would be appreciated. 

For the month of November we are collecting cereal. 
Distribution will be on Thursday, November 16. 

Fill the Sills for Jesus! 
 

Again this year Centenary UMC is attempting to fill all the sanctuary 
window sills during the Advent and Christmas season with non-
perishable food gifts to offer to Jesus on His birthday!  The beloved min-
istry of CUMC Food Pantry will distribute them to those in need in our 
community.  Please start bringing food products to church (you can 
leave outside the upstairs doors on office days Monday-Thursday 
or call ahead and we will come out and get it from you) and let’s fill 
the sills again this year to provide food for our brothers and sisters and 
God's beloved children!  We will be collecting donations until Wednesday, 
December 20.  

November Missional Giving 
Mission money collected this month will go to Christmas Blessings 
Giving Tree.  This money will help cover the cost of items that are left 
on the tree to be purchased.  If you would like to give to a different min-
istry, just write it on your envelope, but if you don’t, it will go to this 
month’s cause.  



 

 

From Our Parish Nurse…... 
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November is Hospice and Palliative Care Month 
 

Many people are familiar with Hospice care, but do you know what Palliative care is 
and what it can do for you or a loved one living with a serious illness? 
 

What Is Palliative Care? 
Palliative care is specialized medical care for people living with a chronic or serious 
illness.  This type of care is focused on providing relief from the symptoms and stress 
of the illness.  The goal is to improve quality of life for both the patient and the family.  
Palliative care is provided by a specially-trained team of doctors, nurses and other 
specialists who work together with a patient’s other doctors to provide an extra layer of 
support.  Palliative care is based on the needs of the patient, not on the patient’s prog-
nosis.  It is appropriate at any age and at any stage in a serious illness, and it can be 
provided along with curative treatment. 
 

Palliative care improves Quality of Life. 
Palliative care teams focus on quality of 
life.  They treat people suffering from the 
symptoms and stress of serious illnesses 
such as cancer, congestive heart failure 
(CHF), chronic obstructive pulmonary dis-
ease (COPD), kidney disease, Alzhei-
mer’s, Parkinson’s, Amyotrophic Lateral 
Sclerosis (ALS) and many more. 
 

Palliative care relieves Suffering From Symptoms and Stress. 
The goal of palliative care is to relieve suffering and provide the best possible quality 
of life for patients and their families.  Chronic and serious illness bring symptoms that 
may include pain, depression, shortness of breath, fatigue, constipation, nausea, loss 
of appetite, difficulty sleeping, and anxiety.  The team will help you gain the strength to 
carry on with daily life. In short, palliative care will help improve your quality of life.  
And recent studies, including one published in the New England Journal of Medicine, 
have shown that patients with a serious illness who received palliative care lived long-
er than those who did not receive this care. 
 

Palliative care Helps You Match Treatment Options to Your Goals.  
The palliative care team also spends the time it takes to help you match your treat-
ment choices to your goals.  They will also make sure that all of your doctors know 
and understand what you want.  This gives you more control over your care and will 
improve your quality of life. 
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All the Ways to Give to Your Church 
Ways to give to the church include In-Person, Mailed, Electronic, and now Online 
and Mobile.  Recurring giving provides much-needed donation consistency for our 
church.   As you contemplate future contributions, please consider one of these as 
your way to give.  Authorization forms and additional information are available from 
the church office. 

To give online, visit https://secure.myvanco.com/L-ZCNY 

To give via Mobile app, find the Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement app in the 
Apple store or Google Play; use our church code QFHQQW. 

This page is provided by our  
Parish Nurse for Centenary UMC: 
 

Marlene Burgos-Stewart,  
MSN, RN, WCC, PN   608-293-1193  
 

Please feel free to call her with any 
health questions you might have. 

 

Palliative care Works Together with Your Other Doctors. 
Palliative care teams are specialists who work together with you, your family and your 
other doctors.  They provide an extra layer of support when you need it most.  In addi-
tion to treating your symptoms and stress and supporting you and your family, the pal-
liative care team communicates with all of your doctors so that everyone is on the 
same page.  They support you every step of the way. 
 
If you or a loved one is facing a serious illness, you may benefit from palliative care.  
You can have palliative care at any point in your illness.  Speak to your doctor, and 
ask about how palliative care can work for you! 
 

References:  
https://www.nejm.org  
https://www.nia.nih.gov  
https://www.mayoclinic.org  
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Scripture Readers 

Opening Prayer Readers 
Children for Offering  

Helpers  

Your participation will make our  
worship more lively and active! 

If you feel called to help with any of these, please 
contact our Worship Coordinators Sharon 

Teutschmann at 732-7232 or  
Julie Gill at 482-0494. 

1    Ian Schwartz 
1    Kevin Teutschmann 
7    Ken Cockroft 
7    Kourtney Kirkpatrick 
10  Matthew Foulker 
10  Gage Gleason 
12  Harper Russell 
15  Steve Schwartz 
17  Pam Reuter 

18  Charles Russell 
17  Joyce Tyson 
18  Dave Popp 
19   Amber Russell 
19  Evan Edge 
19  Oliver Searles 
25  Andrew Uehling 
30  Matthew Cook 

15 Chris & Ruth Ann Teutschmann 

November Lectionary 
November 5 

23rd Sunday After Pentecost 
All Saints Sunday 

Josh 3:7-17 
Psalm 107:1-7, 33-37 

1 Thessalonians 2:9-13 
Matthew 23:1-12 

 

November 12 
24th Sunday After Pentecost 

Josh 24:1-3a 
Psalm 78:1-7 

1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 
Matthew 25:1-13 

 

November 19 
25th Sunday After Pentecost 

Judges 4:1-7 
Psalm 123 

1 Thessalonians 5:1-11 
Matthew 25:14-30 

 

November 23 
Thanksgiving Day Lections 

Deuteronomy 8:7-18 
Psalm 65 

2 Corinthians 9:6-15 
Luke 17:11-19 

 

November 26 
26th Sunday After Pentecost 

Ezekiel 34:11-16, 20-24 
Psalm 100 

Ephesians 1:15-23 
Matthew 25:31-46 
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The   
Chimes 

Centenary United Methodist Church     
226 West Church Street       
P.O. Box 127        
Shullsburg, WI  53586-0127      
 
         Address Service Requested 

 

Join us for Sunday 
Morning Blended 

worship   

 

10:30 In-Person & 
Recorded Service on 

Facebook each  
Sunday  

Thanksgiving Dinner Potluck 

Thursday, November 16 

Starting at 6:00 p.m. 
Thanksgiving Pie Sale 
Tuesday, November 21 

Orders due by November 12 

See page 7 for more information 


